
Notification to Bank of Ireland 365 Phone  
and Digital Banking Customers
 
Changes to Bank of Ireland 365 Phone and Digital Banking Terms & Conditions
To facilitate the offering of 365 Phone and Digital Banking to certain Limited 
Companies, Schools, Churches, Clubs & Charities, clause 2.2 has been added 
to the Terms and Conditions. 
 
2.2 If you are a business customer:
a)	� it is your sole responsibility to select and appoint a person to use these 

services and you must satisfy yourself as to the suitability and integrity of the 
person chosen;

b)	� any change in the identity of the person authorised to use these Services 
must be notified to us in writing by any two directors or all equivalent 
authorised signatories (in the case of unincorporated bodies) on headed 
notepaper. Such notification will be treated as effective by us from the time of 
receipt; and

c)	� some of the services forming part of 365 Phone or Digital Banking may not 
be available to you, as we may advise you from time to time.

 
Bank of Ireland would also like to remind customers of the following:
Where we notify you of any change to the Terms and Conditions that you do not 
wish to accept, you may, without charge, end your use of 365 Phone and Digital 
Banking by notifying us on 0818 365 365.
If you do not notify us that you wish to end your use of 365 Phone and Digital 
Banking, you are deemed to have accepted the changes on their effective date. 
In this instance, the effective date of the change is 23rd February 2015. 
 
A copy of this press notice and the updated Terms & Conditions will be available 
on www.bankofireland.com/365-terms-and-conditions

Bank of Ireland is regulated by the Central Bank of Ireland.


